
20 

TO CONTACT THE LOCAL POLICE 

The number to call for non-emergency is-
sues is 101                                              

Immingham Police Hub Opening Hours 

Monday   Closed 

Tuesday   09.00 - 17.00 

Wednesday  09.00 - 17.00 

Thursday  14.00 - 17.00 

Friday   09.00 – 16.30 

Saturday   CLOSED 

Sunday   CLOSED 

 

Follow us on Twitter Immingham and Wolds 
@imminghamwolds                       

 

                             

      
 
For Emergencies please call 999 
 
For non-emergency calls, ie reporting suspicious 
activity, reporting a non-emergency incident etc. 
please call 101. 
 
For opening times at Immingham Police Station 
please see above. 
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Parish Council Notes 
 

The Council meets every month, on the second calendar Wednesday of 
the month, at the Village Hall, commencing at 7.30 pm.  Agendas are 
published a week before and are on our website.  Members of the 
public are welcome to come along and attend.  
 
At the last meetings, various planning applications were discussed, and 
these are shown in the minutes of each meeting which are published 
on the Parish Council’s website.    
 
The Parish Council members have been working really hard to finish 
the refurbishments to the Pavilion on the playing fields so that this 
building can be made better use of for community events etc.   Council 
members have been volunteering and doing the work themselves 
along with help from the Shaping Stallingborough Group. 
 
By the time you read this Newsletter the events for the Jubilee may 
already have taken place and updates will be in the next edition of the 
Newsletter as well as on our social media pages.  The events have been 
advertised widely throughout the village in the run up to the Jubilee. 
 
 The Council had now ordered the zip wire for the playing fields and is 
awaiting delivery and installation. It will also be looking at further fund-
ing to provide more equipment if possible. 
 
Also, for the Summer, the Council is trying to organise holiday clubs 

but at the moment is waiting for confirmation from the providers to 

see if its request can be accommodated in their provision for the sum-

mer. 

There is still one remaining vacancy on the Council so anyone who may 

be interested should come along to a Council meeting. 

The Council is undertaking its audit regime in late May/early June and 

this will be updated via the Newsletter and the website. 
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How you can help 

Your local Community Policing Team appreciates the importance of being in the 
right place, at the right time, for the right reasons to reassure the public, im-
prove public confidence and reduce crime and anti-social behaviour in the area 
which we all live and work. 

We encourage all residents to call and report any issues where they live so that 
we can deal with any issues and step up our patrols in the area.  

If you feel that there are issues within your community that the police should 
consider prioritising, then please speak to your local officers, town, or parish 
councillors or through the One Voice committee.  

 

The named officers for Immingham, Habrough and Stallingborough ward are: 

PC 1355 Dan Hassan  

daniel.hassan@humberside.pnn.police.uk   

PC 847 Andy Cundell  

andrew.cundell@humberside.pnn.police.uk  

PCSO 7877 Becky Wildman  
rebecca.wildman@humberside.pnn.police.uk 
  

The number to call for non-emergency issues is 101                                              

Immingham Police Hub Opening Hours 

Monday   Closed 

Tuesday   09.00 - 17.00 

Wednesday  09.00 - 17.00 

Thursday   14.00 - 17.00 

Friday   09.00 – 16.30 

Saturday   CLOSED 

Sunday   CLOSED 

 
Follow us on Twitter Immingham and Wolds @imminghamwolds        

mailto:daniel.hassan@humberside.pnn.police.uk
mailto:andrew.cundell@humberside.pnn.police.uk
mailto:andrew.cundell@humberside.pnn.police.uk
mailto:rebecca.wildman@humberside.pnn.police.uk
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Immingham Habrough & Stallingborough Report 
for May 

Crime                                                                                                                                             

There were 78 crimes recorded for April in the Immingham, Habrough and 
Stallingborough area of the NPT.     These included:  

Residential Burglary:                                                                                                       
An unoccupied house on Mauxhall Farm, Stallingborough Road has been en-
tered and extensive damage caused when electrical wiring has been ripped out.    

Commercial Burglary:                                                                                                          
During the early hours of 16th April, three persons have broken into the Home 
Bargains store after smashing a window. Wheelie bins were used to remove 
property from the store.  

A fence panel was damaged at a garden on Church Lane.                                                                        

Report of youths near the train line at Stallingborough  
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  The next meetings of the Council will take place as shown and an 

Agenda for the meeting always appears on the Parish Council’s 

website approximately one week prior to the meeting. 

Any items, please contact Kathy Peers on 07494 577661 or email us 

clerk@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

 

These are the dates for the next scheduled meetings for Stalling-

borough Parish Council.   

Wednesday 8th June 2022 including the 

Stallingborough Annual Parish Meeting at 7.15 pm. 

Wednesday 13th July 2022 

All meetings start at 7.30 pm unless advertised otherwise 

At all meetings the public and press are made most welcome and 

there is a forum for residents to bring up matters for discussion 

with the Parish Council. 

Agenda is published on the website approximately one week pri-

or to each meeting. 

The Parish Council website at 

www.stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
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CONTACT DETAILS FOR THE PARISH COUNCIL 
 
To contact the Parish Council , please ring  the Parish Clerk, Kathy Peers,  
in the first instance on  tel. no. 07494 577661 
 
The office is open from 9.00 am to 4.00 pm each weekday.  Outside of these 
times, an answerphone  is in operation on that number, so please leave a 
message and we will come back to you as soon as we can! 
 
Kathy looks after the bookings for the Village Hall and all other Parish Mat-
ters, so if you want to book the Hall for a function,  need any information on  
Parish or local authority issues, or want to report anything which concerns 
the Parish Council, or  want to submit anything for the Newsletter, then 
please contact Kathy as above. 
 
The address for the Parish Council is: 
Stallingborough Village Hall, 
Station Road, 
Stallingborough, NE Lincs. 

 
Mail—clerk@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

Residents are most welcome to post items through the village hall letterbox 
also. 
 
Email Addresses for Councillors:- 
 
Cllr. Paul Gilbert (Chair) cllrpgilbert@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr. Trevor Crofts (Vice) cllrtcrofts@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr. Ian Sears  cllrisears@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr. Hannah Scott  cllrhneul@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr. Andrea Nicholls cllranicholls@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr. Paul Genney  cllrpgenney@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr.  Martin Reed  cllrmreed@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

Cllr. John Scott  cllrjscott@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

Cllr. Julie Hoyes  email address to follow shortly 

 

 

The Parish Council has its own dedicated website so please look out for 

this—its address will be ‘www.stallingboroughparishcouncil.com’ 
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Ward Councillors for Stallingborough 
 

There are 3 Ward Cllrs. for the Immingham Ward which of course in-
cludes Stallingborough Village.  Residents can contact their Ward Cllrs. 
with any issues as follows:- 

  
  
 

Cllr. Stewart Swinburn 
35 Woodlands Avenue, Immingham 
Tel—01469-576899 
 
 
 
 
 
Cllr. Karen Swinburn 
35 Woodlands Avenue, Immingham 
Tel—01469-576899 
 
 
 
 
 
Cllr. Georgia Astbury 
34A Heneage Road, Grimsby 
Tel—07307-223033 
 



16 

  Stally Youth Club                
Back at the Village Hall!  

Every other Friday... check our Face-

book for further updates. 

7:00pm-9:00pm 

Year 6 and above 

£1.50 entry 

Music, Games, Tuck Shop and a Parent Free Cou-

ple of Hours!!!! 

 

Contact Lizzie & Dan on 

07545579052  
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USED POSTAGE STAMPS FOR CHARITY 

I am still collecting used postage stamps for charity. 

The charity requests that the stamps have 1cm of pa-

per all the way round them please. 

Many thanks, 

Jenny Short 

35, Station Road, Stallingborough 

01472 882136 

Dog Fouling - 

Please would all residents remember not only to bag up their 

dog’s poo, but also to take it home with them and place it in their 

own wheelie bin if a) there is no dog or litter bin or b) they are 

full. 

We are getting repeated complaints, especially on the playing 

field and also on the PROW between Stallingborough and Healing. 

Thank You 

Stallingborough Parish Council 

Please contact the 

Office for any   

party bookings, 

family gatherings 

etc. for the Village 

Hall, which is now 

fully open and op-

erational for 

events. 

Call us on 

07494 577661 
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CHURCH NEWS – ST PETER AND ST 

PAUL, STALLINGBOROUGH 

 

The village Church remains closed for Sunday Services but we are hop-
ing to become a Festival Church which means we will be able to have 
services at Christmas & Easter. The Church is available for Weddings, 
Funerals, Baptisms and Thanksgiving. 

We have held our AGM and have appointed two Churchwardens who 
will try and form a PCC. 

Regular services are held in Healing, Laceby and Keelby for 

 anyone to attend. 

Funerals to be booked via the undertaker. 

For any other enquiries or if you wish to book a Wedding Baptism or 
Thanksgiving. 

Please contact :- Marion Moorcroft. Tel 01472 885072 

                               Norman Coffey. Tel 01472 280587 

 

We are trying to improve the road up to the Church which is in a very 
poor condition. It is owned by the Church so we have to get the appro-
priate permission before we can go ahead. 

We are fortunate to have The Friends of Stallingborough Church who 
are hoping to fund raise towards the cost of the repairs. If anyone is 
willing to help with this appeal please contact Norman Coffey. 

Marion Moorcroft. 
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Barton and Cleethorpes Community Rail Partnership 

The new timetables are now published from May 2022 showing 

the times of trains from Leicester all the way through to Clee-

thorpes. Unfortunately they are too large to publish here so they 

can be read clearly, so do please visit the website and download 

the timetables you need. 

 Download at:                           bccrp.co.uk 

Village Hall Bookings 

We have several slots available at the Village Hall during the week-

days for regular groups/clubs etc. 

If you would like to book with us please call us on 07494 577661 or 

email us at clerk@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com.  There are pref-

erential rates for long-term hirers and also for Stallingborough resi-

dents. 
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The Friends of Stallingborough Church  
Reg. Charity 1198348 

  June/July  2022 
As previously, our efforts towards getting the church approach road 
repaired are continuing and if anybody can help with materials and 
equipment  towards this end, then we would be extremely grateful. 
As you see, we are now  a Registered Charity. 
 
FOSC have taken over publication of the little historical booklet en-
titled, “The Church of St Peter and St Paul Stallingborough”,  which 
many of you may have seen and have combined it with another 
very distinguished booklet, “The Enclosure of Stallingborough”,  by 
Eleanor and Rex Russell, to produce a second edition. Mr Russell 
gave a talk on the subject at the Village Hall in 1988. 
 
A donation of £5.00 secures a copy of the new edition which can be 
delivered to your door. Details below.  
 
Lastly these delightful postcards from the 1980s surfaced recently. 
They are on sale at the Village Stores for £1 with proceeds shared 
between Stallingborough stakeholders. 

 

       fosc2021@outlook.com. 
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Shaping Up Stallingborough 

 

Easter Fayre 

Our Easter Fayre was a success and we raised 

over £100 to put towards additional litter pickers 

and future events including the Jubilee. We’d like to say a huge 

thank you to those who volunteered on the day; those who donat-

ed raffle prizes; those who held stalls and all of you for attending. 

We look forward to holding more events and seeing even more of 

you there. 

  

Litter Picks 

We anticipate a good turn out for our next litter pick on 29th May 

10:30 – 12 noon which is focussed on tidying up the field, pavilion 

and surrounding areas in preparation for the Jubilee celebrations. 

 

Future Plans 

We have so many ideas going forward with this group and are plan-

ning lots of future events including the next Scarecrow Festival. 

However, there is only so much we can accomplish with the few of 

us so please reach out if you can help in any way. Message the FB 

page or email gemma_wez22@hotmail.co.uk 
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Children’s photography 

A Photograph of your choice. 

In the next newsletter I will give more details, we will as usual be delivering 
schedules to all houses in the village during August. Don’t forget it is an open 
show so tell all friends and family, all exhibitors are welcome. 

If you would like to advertise your business here then please get in 

touch with us. 

07494 577661 or email us at 

mailto:gemma_wez22@hotmail.co.uk
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PRODUCE SHOW 2022 

September 3rd
. 

Thank you to all who supported us last year. We felt it was very successful un-
der the circumstances.  This year we have decided  

to have a raffle and we hope to serve refreshment in the afternoon.  We have 
booked the hall for September 3rd 2022. And hope you will all support us.  We 
have started to organize the schedule and thought it a good idea to publish cer-
tain sections of the show, this will give you time to get your exhibits  ready. 

 

Handicraft 

A Piece of Embroidery (any medium) this includes cross stitch. 

A Greetings Card (any medium) 

A Hand Knitted item 

A Crocheted Item 

An Item Hand or Machine Sewn 

Any Other Handicraft not included in the above class. 

Craft 

A Piece of Art (any medium) 

Something New from Something Old. 

Any Other Craft. 

Photography. 

All photographs not exceeding 7x5in/18x13cm, unless otherwise stated and to 
be taken by the exhibitor. 

An Animal, Insect or a Bird. 

Village Jubilee celebration . 

A Holiday Snap. 

In The Garden. 

A Photograph(any subject)not exceeding 10x8in/26x20cm 
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Jubilee Celebrations 

A huge thank you to all of those who helped to clear the pavilion 

in anticipation of our jubilee celebrations.  

 

Plant a Tree for the Jubilee 

Our group have teamed up with the Parish Council and the school 

to hold a ceremony for the Oak Tree we had planted as part of the 

national ‘Plant a Tree for the Jubilee’ scheme. Look out for photos 

of this ceremony and please visit the playing fields to have a look 

at our tree and plaque. Thanks to the Parish council for funding 

this. 

 

The Big Jubilee Lunch 

We hope you all received your invitations to the Jubilee events. 

We look forward to seeing you all at the playing fields on Sunday 

5th June from 12 noon for our Big Jubilee Lunch celebrations. 

Please remember to bring something to sit on and your picnic! 

Keep your eye on our Facebook page for Jubilee inspired lunch 

ideas. 

 

*Don’t forget to follow us on FB for updates and future events* 
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Hello Everyone, 

We held our AGM  in April, the officers remain the same- President 

Jenny Short, Secretary Barbara Cullen and Treasurer Jo Clarke. Car-

olyn Pearson was welcomed on to our committee. Glenis Foster-

Isaacs got the most points in the competitions and so was awarded 

the rose bowl to polish for a year! Our ceramic masterpieces created 

at our March meeting with Pam Harrison were returned to us glazed 

and fired- everyone was pleased with their handiwork. 

On Thursday May 5th 23 of us (including 2 guests) visited Immingham 

Museum as the Village Hall was being used as a Polling Station. We 

had a lovely evening and were given tea/coffee and cake too! If you 

haven’t already been to the museum I’m sure that you would find it 

fascinating and it’s right on our doorstep. 

Our June meeting is on the 9th as the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee Cele-

brations are being held on our usual day. We are going to have an 

evening entitled, ‘A Recipe Fit for The Queen’,  members will bring 

something they have cooked along with a copy of the recipe. We will 

all sample the food and the recipes will be collected in and made into 

a booklet – Volume V. 

On Thursday July 7th the Reverend Julie Donn is going to talk to us 

about, ’Animals  in Wartime’. 

Our Summer Supper will be on Thursday August 4th. 

Jenny Fallon is coming to talk to us about her job as ‘Community 

Champion at Tescos’ on Thursday September 1st. 

We meet in the village hall at 7.30pm on the first Thursday of each 

month (except January and May) 

Best wishes, 

Jenny Short 

01472 882136 
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Stallingborough Village Grounds Maintenance Update 

For 2022/23 the Parish Council has decided not to use an official 

grounds maintenance contract and instead is trying a new 

scheme .    From May 2022, Cllr. Ian Sears will be looking after the 

grass cutting on the small play park as well as the village hall 

grounds and the community garden with equipment which the 

Parish Council has purchased.  The expenditure then saved on the 

monthly grounds maintenance fee which the Council were paying 

to a contractor, will then be used directly on village benefits in 

liaison with the Shaping Stallingbrough Group.  

The main large grassed area on the playing fields will continue to 

be cut by the long-standing contractors, Groundboss Ltd. as this is 

too big an area for the volunteers to deal with. 

This initiative came from Cllr. Sears and the equipment has now 

been purchased by the Council and Shaping Stallingborough are 

also helping in liaison with the Council on this scheme. 

The funding usually spent on the minor grounds maintenance 

items has now been ring-fenced and will be used to bring direct 

benefit to the village. 


